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S T A T E P O I N T 
CROSSWORD
THEME: AMERI-
CAN FICTION
ACROSS
1. Mythical air spirit
6. Water glider
9. Opposite of eve
13. Artfully shyly
14. X
15. Move a plant
16. Saintly glows
17. Industrious in-
sect
18. Inundated
19. *”An American 
Tragedy” author 
Theodore ____
21. *Ignatius J. Reil-
ly, “A Confederacy 
of Dunces” protag-
onist
23. Neither’s partner
24. Flipside of pros
25. What hernias do
28. Snowman’s corn 
cob
30. 1970s dancing 
venues
35. Home to China
37. Biceps exercise
39. W.E.B Du Bois’s 
org.
40. Clays or mucks
41. Quetzalcoatl 
worshiper
43. Viracocha wor-
shipper
44. Muse of love po-
etry
46. The Hippocratic 
one
47. High in decibels
48. Orthopedic de-
vice
50. Egyptian god-
dess of fertility

52. Before, before
53. Kitten’s play-
thing
55. Between Cancer 
and Virgo
57. *Beatrice 
Belden’s nickname
60. *American Li-
brary Association’s 
medal for children’s 
literature
64. C in CSI
65. To boot
67. #61 Down plus E
68. Altar’s location, pl.
69. Fled
70. Indian cuisine 
dip
71. Give an impres-
sion
72. Mining product
73. See-through
DOWN
1. Common tropical 
marine fish
2. Part of BYO
3. Orpheus’ instru-
ment
4. *Patricia Ma-
cLachlan’s “Sarah, 
____ and Tall”
5. Medicinal herb
6. ____ anise, chai 
tea spice
7. *____ Kesey’s 
“One Flew Over the 
Cuckoo’s Nest”
8. Foreword
9. Whimper
10. Milky-white gem
11. Like certain peo-
ple’s glasses
12. Greatest possible
15. Ex grape
20. *”Fear of Fly-
ing” author ____ 
Jong

22. Finish line, e.g.
24. Not doubting
25. *Percival Ever-
ett’s reimagining 
of “Adventures of 
Huckleberry Finn”
26. Steal a throne
27. Type of wave
29. *”The Godfa-
ther” author Mario 
____
31. Go yachting
32. Birch bark vessel
33. Come to pass
34. *Dashiell Ham-
mett’s hardboiled 
detective Sam ____
36. ____ Spumante
38. Classic game 
show  “____ Make a 
Deal”
42. Argentina’s 
western neighbor
45. December birth-
stone, pl.
49. “Mai” follower
51. Paris’ under-
ground tourist at-
traction
54. Yesteryear style
56. West African re-
ligious practice
57. Genealogical 
plant
58. Winter window 
design
59. Allah’s cleric
60. Opposite of all
61. Huron’s neigh-
bor
62. Baptism or shiva, 
e.g.
63. 2025, e.g.
64. “The Young and 
the Restless” net-
work, acr.
66. Boat propeller

(StatePoint) Your 
home is more than 
just a place to live, 
it’s where you create 
memories, unwind 
and feel most com-
fortable. Yet, many 
household items and 
systems can hide po-
tential safety risks.
“The good news is 
that by identifying 
and addressing po-
tential hazards ear-
ly, you can create a 
safer space for your 
family,” says Chris-
tine Reed, Fire and 
Disaster Mitigation 
program manager 
at the International 
Code Council.
As part of the recent 
International Code 
Council’s Build-
ing Safety Month 
campaign, Reed is 
sharing basic tips 
for at-home electri-
cal safety, fire safety 
and more.
Electrical Safety
1. Manage Power 
Strips and Exten-
sion Cords
Proper use of power 
strips and extension 
cords is essential. 
Avoid overloading 
and make sure cords 
are never hidden 
under rugs or fur-
niture. To keep elec-
tronics safe from 
electrical surges 
and help prevent po-
tential fires, utilize 
power strips with 
built-in surge pro-
tection that will trip 
if overloaded.
2. Inspect Electrical 
Cords
Inspect electrical 
cords for fraying, 
cracking insulation 
or wire damage to 
prevent future is-
sues. Replace worn-
out cords right 
away.
3. Modernize Wir-
ing
If your home is 30 or 
more years old, have 
the wiring evaluat-
ed or updated by a 
licensed electrician. 
Modernizing your 
electrical system 
can increase safety, 
reduce energy costs 
and prevent poten-
tial hazards.
Fire Safety
1. Keep Escape 
Routes Clear
Having clear escape 
routes and an action 
plan are critical. 
Ensure that evac-
uation pathways, 
like hallways and 
in front of windows, 
are free from ob-
structions. Practice 
periodic fire drills 
so everyone knows 
exactly what to do 
and where to meet.
2. Reduce Clutter
Keeping combus-
tible items, such as 
paper, towels and 
other clutter, away 
from heat sources 
like stoves, space 
heaters and fireplac-
es can significantly 
reduce the chance 
of an accidental fire 
igniting.
3. Maintain Smoke 
Alarms and Fire 
Extinguishers
Smoke alarms save 
lives. Test them 
monthly and re-
place the batteries 
semi-annually or 
replace any smoke 
alarm equipped 
with a built-in 10-
year battery after 
the 10-year time-
span has passed. 
Store your fire ex-
tinguisher close by, 
but not immediately 
next to, heat sourc-
es like stoves and 
water heaters, and 
keep the extinguish-
er’s periodic service 
tag current.
4. Use Lithium-Ion 
Batteries Properly
Lithium-ion bat-
teries, common in 
portable devices, 
should be handled 
with care. Follow 

the manufactur-
er’s guidelines for 
charging, storing 
and disposing of 
these batteries, 
including using 
the charging cord 
that comes with 
the device. While 
charging, keep the 
device out of evacu-
ation paths.
Proactive Mainte-
nance
1. Address Aging 
Plumbing
Small leaks can 
quickly become big 
problems, leading 
to water damage 
and mold. By check-
ing your plumbing 
pipes and fixtures 
regularly and ad-
dressing leaks right 
away, you can avoid 
major health risks 
and costs, and en-
sure your water sys-
tems are running 
efficiently.
2. Maintain Water 
Heater Systems
Water heaters are 
often overlooked, 
but keeping them 
updated can save 
you time and money. 
Flushing your wa-
ter heater annually 
removes sediment 
buildup, helping it 
run more efficiently 
and prolonging its 

lifespan.
3. Prevent Mold 
Growth and Pro-
mote Clean Air
By maintaining 
proper ventilation 
in damp areas like 
bathrooms and 
basements, you 
can prevent mold 
growth and improve 
your home’s air 
quality. Use dehu-
midifiers or exhaust 
fans where needed 
and keep an eye out 
for dark spots or 
musty smells.
Backyard Safety
1. Keep Pool Area 
Secure
Install a fence 
around the pool 
with a self-locking 
gate and safely store 
pool chemicals out 
of children’s reach. 
Always supervise 
swimmers to ensure 
their safety and 
your peace of mind.
2. Ensure Safe Out-
door Equipment
Outdoor play equip-
ment, grills and 

Your Home Safety Checklist: Simple 
Steps to Keep a Safer, Happier Space

yard tools should 
be checked regular-
ly to maintain safe 
use. Ensure play 
structures are stable 
and free from sharp 
edges or rust, and 
keep tools securely 
stored to avoid acci-
dental injury. Keep 
grills clean of grease 
buildup to reduce 
flare-ups.
For more fire, wa-
ter and electrical 
safety tips, as well 
as tips for disaster 
preparedness and 
sustainability, visit 
iccsafe.org.
“Homes and build-
ings that have been 
updated to the lat-
est building codes 
are better equipped 
to minimize the 
possibility and mit-
igate the effects of 
fire and other risks. 
Simple, proactive 
actions can help en-
sure continued safe-
ty and happiness of 
your family,” says 
Reed.

CLASSIFIED
NOTICE OF 

INTENT TO 
MINE

Pursuant to 
Application 

Number 866-0354, 
Renewal-2

In accordance with 
the provisions of KRS 
350.055, notice is 
hereby given that B 
& W Resources, Inc., 
300 Liperote Way, 
London, Kentucky 
40741, has applied 
for a renewal of a 
surface coal mining 
and reclamation op-
eration consisting of 
approximately 415.0 
acres and located ap-
proximately 2.7 miles 
northeast of Lower 
McIntosh in Leslie 
County.
The operation is lo-
cated approximately 
0.5 miles South East 
of the Hal Rogers 
Parkway and Lower 
Mcintosh road inter-
section and 0.0 mile 
from Big Peavine 
Branch.
     The proposed Re-
newal area is located 
on the Hyden East 
U.S.G.S. 7.5 minute 
quadrangle map. The 
operation will utilize 
the contour and area 
methods of surface 
mining.  The surface 
area disturbed by this 
operation is owned by 
Kentucky River Prop-
erties LLC, Mountain 
Mission Foundation, 
Wayne & Anna Mae 
Engle, Blue Jean En-
gle, Land Resources 
& Royalties LLC, Ar-
chie & Paul Sizemore, 
Eldon Paul Begley, 
William S. and Mar-
sha Detherage, Bill 
and Virginia B.Lut-
trell and Edward L. 
Clemons Estate-Leon 
L. and Sandra Hollon, 
Rachele B. Freeman, 
Rebeckah Freeman 
Adcock.  
The renewal appli-
cation has been filed 

for public inspection 
at the Department for 
Natural Resources’ 
Middlesboro Region-
al Office, 1804 Cum-
berland Avenue, Mid-
dlesboro, Kentucky 
40965.  Written com-
ments, objections or 
requests for a permit 
conference must be 
filed with the Direc-
tor, Division of Mine 
Permits, 300 Sow-
er Blvd., Frankfort, 
Kentucky 40601.

NOTICE OF 
BOND RELEASE
 (1) In accordance 
with KRS 350.093, 
notice is hereby given 
that Detherage Miner-
als, Inc., 300 Liperote 
Way, London, KY 
40741, has applied 
for a phase III bond 
release on increments 
1, 3, 4, 5, and 7 of per-
mit number 866-0330 
which was last issued 
on 7/8/2024.  The ap-
plication covers an 
area of approximately 
164.89 acres located 
approximately 1.70 
miles East of Dryhill 
in Leslie County. 
(2) The operation is 
located approximate-
ly 0.11 miles south 
from Grassy Branch 
Road’s junction with 
the Hal Rogers Park-
way and located 0.17 
miles north of Aces 
Branch. The Latitude 
is 37o 13’ 51”N.  The 
longitude is 83o 20’ 
11”W.
 (3) The surety bond 
now in effect for in-
crement 1 is in the 
amount of $43,200 
and approximately 
15% of the original 
bond amount is in-
cluded in the applica-
tion for release.  The 
surety bond now in 
effect for increment 
3 are in the amount 
of $77,600 and ap-
proximately 15% 
of the original bond 
amounts are included 

in the application for 
release.  The surety 
bond now in effect for 
increment 4 is in the 
amount of $11,000 
and approximately 
15% of the original 
bond amount is in-
cluded in the applica-
tion for release.  The 
surety bond now in 
effect for increment 
5 is in the amount of 
$37,600 and approx-
imately 15% of the 
original bond amount 
is included in the ap-
plication for release.  
The surety bond now 
in effect for increment 
7 is in the amount of 
$12,700 and approx-
imately 15% of the 
original bond amount 
is included in the ap-
plication for release.  
(4) Reclamation work 
performed for a Phase 
III release includes: 
The permittee has 
successfully complet-
ed all surface coal 
mining and recla-
mation operations in 
accordance with the 
approved reclamation 
plan, such that the 
land is capable of sup-
porting the postmin-
ing land use approved 
pursuant to 405 KAR 
16:210 or 405 KAR 
18:220; and has 
achieved compliance 
with the requirements 

of KRS Chapter 350, 
405 KAR Chapters 7 
through 24, and the 
permit; and the ap-
plicable liability pe-
riod under 405 KAR 
10:020, Section 3(2) 
has expired.  Recla-
mation was complet-
ed in October of 2015 
on increments 1, 4, 
5, and 7 and May of 
2018 on increment 3.
 (5) This is 
the final advertise-
ment of the applica-
tion. Written com-
ments, objections, and 
requests for a public 
hearing or informal 
conference must be 
filed with the Direc-
tor, Division of Field 
Services, 300 Sower 
Boulevard, Frankfort, 
Kentucky 40601 by 
September 6, 2025.
 (6) A pub-
lic hearing on the 
application has been 
scheduled for Sep-
tember 9, 2025 at 9:00 
AM at the Division of 
Mine Reclamation 
and Enforcement’s 
Middlesboro Region-
al Office, 1804 East 
Cumberland Avenue, 
Middlesboro, KY 
40965.  The hearing 
will be canceled if no 
request for a hearing 
or informal confer-
ence is received by 
September 6, 2025.

COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY
LESLIE CIRCUIT AND DISTRICT 

COURTS
P.O. BOX 1750

HYDEN, KY 41749
PROBATE CASE NO. 25-P-000638

NOTICE OF PROBATE
IN RE: ESTATE OF  Jackie Cornett 
ADDRESS       1451 Pleasant Valley
       Busy , KY 41723
EXECUTOR:            Geraldine Cornett
ADDRESS:     1451 Pleasant Valley
      Busy , KY 41723
  ALL CREDITORS MUST FILE 
CLAIM, (6) SIX MONTHS FROM DATE 
OF APPOINTMENT.
APPOINTMENT DATE: 7-15-24

ATTORNEY OF RECORD:
     
  


